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Dear Parents/carers, 

I hope you're all well. The children are busy completing their end of term assessments this week and as 

always, they are continuing to make us proud with their hard work and resilience. It is a great time for 

teachers to see how much progress the children have made since Christmas. This information will be 

shared during Parent's Evening which will take place WC 15th April. More information about booking an 

appointment will be shared within the next couple of weeks. 

 

If you are able to, please join us for our Easter crafts session on Thursday 22nd March at 2pm. The 

children are looking forward to welcoming residents from Hambleton Grange to take part in a range of 

craft activities.  



Have a great week. 

Mrs Long 

Deputy Headteacher 

World Book Day 

We had a fantastic day celebrating World Book Day. Thank you so much for supporting your 

child/children to come to school as a character from a story. They all looked amazing and had a great 

time sharing stories across school. It was lovely to see so many children take part in the book swap too.  

 

 



 

 



 

 



This Friday is Red Nose Day  

 

Red Nose Day is back on Friday 15 March 2024, we invite pupils to wear non uniform for a £1 

contribution, please donate your money via the just giving link: 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/alanbrooke-

academy?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=alanbrooke-

academy&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=83b470deeee04b8f97cb16ff5c8bc1b8  

Tuesday 19th March - Y5 Enrichment Day 

Thirsk School & Sixth From College invite all Y5 pupils to spend a day with them for a Curriculum 

Enrichment Day. The aim is for Y5 pupils to experience a day at secondary school and to take part in 

enriching lessons in subjects within their specialist teaching bases. Pupils will be given the opportunity to 

take part in various secondary school subjects throughout the day. 

We can't provide transport for this event, please can all parents make sure their child is dropped off at 

8:45am at the front of the Thirsk School where Mrs Rodgers will be waiting for them on the school yard. 

Can parents make sure their child is picked up at 3pm prompt. If you have any questions or queries 

please don't hesitate to contact Mrs Barr or Mrs Rodgers. 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/alanbrooke-academy?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=alanbrooke-academy&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=83b470deeee04b8f97cb16ff5c8bc1b8
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/alanbrooke-academy?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=alanbrooke-academy&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=83b470deeee04b8f97cb16ff5c8bc1b8
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/alanbrooke-academy?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=alanbrooke-academy&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=83b470deeee04b8f97cb16ff5c8bc1b8


Easter Menu Wednesday 20th March 

 

Change of Menu next Wednesday (20th) it will be the Easter menu - Chicken dinner  

Break up for Easter  

 

We break up for Easter on Friday 22nd March at 2:00pm and we return on Tuesday 9th April. Monday is 

a Teacher Training Day. 



Message from an author visiting Thirsk 

I am an author from Leeds and I am going to be doing a book reading at White Rose Books in Thirsk 

during the Easter holidays.  

My book is a beautifully illustrated first chapter book for ages 5-10 and the message of the story is, if we 

are kind to others then we feel happy in ourselves. It also reminds children that real magic surrounds us 

all the time - in nature. 

I use the proceeds of book sales to enable me to treat terminally ill people for free with a combined 

approach of massage, coaching and animal assisted therapy. 

The Thirsk event is on Saturday 23rd March, 11-12 at White Rose Books. 

 

Ampleforth College  

On Wednesday 20th March, we are hosting an evening drinks reception at the beautiful home of one of 

our current parents in Yorkshire. We welcome parents to join us at this informal evening, who could be 

interested in considering an independent education choice at Year 7. This is an excellent opportunity to 

meet current parents and staff whilst learning a little more about our offering at Ampleforth and in 

particular in the prep years in Junior House. 



This is a wonderful time to join Ampleforth College as the Junior House enables children to establish 

themselves in the school in a small, nurturing environment which means they are ready in all respects 

for the senior school two years later, already knowing their teachers and school incredibly well. 

I am happy to talk to parents personally about Junior House as my own son has flourished here for a year 

and a half now since the age of eleven. It is the best possible foundation for academic learning and 

development, engagement in co-curricular activities, making lifelong friendships and personal growth. 

Please contact me directly with any questions about the event or our school. 

Kind regards 

Kate Pope 

Head of Admissions 

Ampleforth College 

Meeting with our CEO Nigel Ashley  and Trustee - School Surgery 

Meeting with our CEO Nigel Ashley  and Trustee - School Surgery 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

I hope this letter finds you and your family well. 

As we endeavour to ensure the best education for all our pupils we understand the importance of strong 

communication between our schools, parents, and the wider community. It is with this commitment in 

mind that I would like to extend an invitation to you to join us for a one to one (or small groups if 

desired) meeting, designed to foster open dialogue and collaboration between parents and our Trust 

leadership team. 

During this session, Iain Spittal (Trustee) and I will be present to engage in discussions about the 

strengths and any areas for development within your child's school and the wider Multi-Academy Trust. 

This will be a valuable opportunity for us to listen to your perspectives, discuss what we are doing well 

and what we need to develop further,  and share insights into our vision and plans. 

Our aim is to create a supportive and inclusive environment that nurtures the growth and development 

of each child. By working together, we can ensure that your child receives the best possible education 

and experiences success in their academic and personal endeavours. 

We value your input and believe that through collaboration, we can continue to elevate the standards of 

education within our trust. Your attendance at the School Surgery will contribute to the ongoing success 

of our schools, and we look forward to the opportunity to engage with you. 

Your child's school surgery is on 20th March 12pm - 1:30pm 

Yours sincerely 



Nigel Ashley 

CEO Elevate MAT 

Summer Term Menu 2024 

 

Healthy School Snacks 

We have noticed an increase in children bringing morning snacks into school that are not healthy snacks.  

There are any number of healthy alternatives for snacks, but sweets, crisps, chocolate etc are not to be 

encouraged.  Children can put a lot of pressure on parents and this does make it hard to not give in.  In 

addition they can be costly.  If your child does bring any of the above into school for morning break, as 

part of our school policy,  they will be asked to take it home.  Thank you for your support. 

ParentPay  

Please can we politely remind parents to keep their ParentPay account in Credit to pay for school meals 

and any other events or trips. As we are a small school we can't afford to have accounts in arrears. Thank 

you very much for your support with this. 



Child Absence and Sickness  

May we respectfully ask that if your child is ill could you please ensure that you phone the school and 

leave a message on the dedicated absence line or messages can be left on our school email.   

If your child is unwell and has had sickness and/or diarrhoea they are required to remain at home until 

48 hours from the last bout of illness.  This is to avoid spreading germs across the school. 

School Office  01845 577 474 or admin@alanbrookeacademy.org. Please let school know on a daily basis.  

Thank you for your co-operation. 

Dates for the Diary 

MARCH 

14th March - Y5/6 Hi 5 Netball Comp - Thirsk High School 

15th March - Red Nose Day - Non Uniform 

19th March - Y5 Thirsk High School - Induction Day  

21st March - Easter crafts afternoon 2pm-3pm 

22nd March - Break Up for Easter @ 2pm 

29th March -  Armstrong Class - Swimming Payment Due  

 

APRIL 

8th April - Teacher Training Day 

9th April - Pupils Back to School 

11th April - Y1/2 Multi Skills Comp - Thirsk High School 

19th April - Armstrong Class - Trip to Leeds City Museum 

mailto:admin@sowerbyacademy.org


Events 

 

WE’RE COMING TO HARROGATE! 

REGISTRATIONS ARE NOW OPEN 

Schools can now register online for the Brownlee Foundation triathlon event in Harrogate. 

The event will take place 

at Harrogate Wellness and Leisure Centre on Friday 14th June  

The event is free and non-competitive, designed to be fun and inclusive. The event will give children the 

opportunity to try the disciplines of triathlon (swim, bike, run) and is suitable for pupils in Key Stage 2. 

We would encourage schools to bring both ‘sporty’ and ‘non-sporty’ pupils. 

 Bikes and helmets will be provided and every child will receive a t-shirt beforehand and a medal and 

goody bag when they cross the finish line. 

 A one width swim option is available, remaining in shallow water, for less confident swimmers and 

scooters are available for children who are unable to ride a bike. 

 For an idea of what to expect on the day, follow the link to see one of our previous events in 

action: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iizFRhObRyM 

To register for the event and for more information, follow the links below and complete the registration 

form: 

 Brownlee Foundation Event – Harrogate, Jun 14, 2024 | The Brownlee Foundation 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iizFRhObRyM
https://www.thebrownleefoundation.org/event/harrogate-2024


 



 



 



 

 



 



 

Contact Us 

Please continue to use Class Dojo for communication to teachers.  If your child is going to be absent 

please email or call the office. 

 

Alanbrooke Academy 

Alanbrooke Barracks 

Topcliffe 

Thirsk 

YO7 3SF 

admin@alanbrookeacademy.org 

01845 577474 
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